KELSBORROW CHOIR    

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  AT ASHTON HAYES VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 16th FEBRUARY 2016 AT 7.15 pm

MINUTES

Chairman

Elaine Campey

Apologies

There were 41 members present. Apologies were received from: Bruce Guy, Anne Holmes, Liz Casey, Jenny Burkhill-Howarth, Catherine Hill, Barry Lockwood, Jill Powell, 
Minutes of the AGM held on 24th February 2015 

The previously circulated minutes were confirmed and signed. 

Proposed by David Penny, Seconded by Jenny Moult.

Matters Arising

The Chairman noted that the suggestion for a Choir away weekend to Tenby had been dropped as the host Choir were booked for two years hence.
Chairman’s Report

The report had been circulated previously and was accepted.  

Proposed by Anne Shepherd, Seconded by Irene Wilkinson.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented the accounts for 2015.
Heather pointed out that extra music had been purchased, plus the deposit for the Cathedral concert and the 60th anniversary dinner had both been paid which had led to a deficit in the general fund.  Social income is generally split between the social and general funds.

The accounts were accepted proposed by Margrett Barnes, seconded by Alan Hibbert.

Subscriptions.

Heather stated her opinion that subs do not need to rise this year.  The floor asked whether it was normal for the choir to spend ~£1K each year? Heather replied that it wasn’t a normal year – we had purchased a lot more this year –but certainly £500.00 each year.  Elaine noted that we had also commissioned Mike Williams to compose some music for the Cathedral – maybe that should have been charged to the concert costs?

Spen questioned whether the lottery contribution at £188.00 was worth it?

Rosina proposed that subs were not increased.  Seconded by Mary Stubbington.

Anne Shepherd thanked Heather for her efforts as Treasurer.

Resignations from the Committee

Anne Shepherd stated her wish to stand down from the Committee as co-opted member.  Elaine thanked Anne for her contribution to the Committee.
Election of Officers
The Vice-chairman, Alan Burgess, took the chair for the election of Chairman
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60th Anniversary.
Cathedral Concert -

The budget for the Cathedral concert was considered –

· Ticket prices were proposed at £15.00, or £13.50 for Choir and Charity members.

· Buying tickets directly from the Cathedral would incur a booking charge.

· The Choir and the Charity will each be issued with 100 tickets.

· The hire of the Cathedral and the band will cost ~£4K.The Charity were chasing sponsorship opportunities and had so far raised about half of the costs.
· The Choir will get 20% of the profit raised..

· We need to sell 1,000 tickets.

· 2,000 flyers and posters were planned.  Suzanne was waiting for a go-ahead to launch the advertising programme.

Anniversary Dinner.

· Planned for Saturday 17th September.

· Elaine and Irene were looking at a list of potential guests.

· To cover the costs we need to sell ~160 tickets at £25 to £30 per head.

· Craig Owen and his band were booked.

Uniforms. 

Anne Shepherd stated that the mixture of skirts, tight trousers, and baggy trousers does not look smart.  Lack of conformity of shoe colour also doesn’t work.  Rosemary said that although she wasn’t at the Christmas concert, the video showed up the problem.  Cecilia suggested that ladies could be swapped between the first and second rows to achieve that uniform look? Sylvia noted that a lot of money had been spent on skirts so we should all be the same.  Mary noted that other Choirs wear trousers.  Margrett pointed out trousers come in all sorts of fits, colours, and lengths so can’t be construed as uniform.  Irene reiterated the point that it was only required to get the front row right. 
Items for consideration by the Committee.

Irene MacDonald asked if it was the right time to look for a new MD? Ian and Peter both do a good job.  Elaine stated that now was not the right time as Peter was looking forward to returning after his recovery – possibly in time to lead the Choir at the Cathedral.
Meeting closed 8.30pm.
